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Re: Official Information Act request – ADHD Data - ADHB Ref: 20220119-1177 

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 19 January 2022 requesting the following 
information: 

1. How many ADHD assessments have been undertaken in the last ten years through the ADHB?
Broken down by year, sex and age (under or above 18)?

2. How many people have been diagnosed with ADHD through the ADHB in the past ten years? Broken
down by year of diagnosis, and sex and age (under or above 18) of the person diagnosed? 

3. Over the past ten years what has been the average wait time for an ADHD diagnosis through the
ADHB? Broken down by year?

4. Over the past ten years what has been the average amount of people on the waitlist with suspected
ADHD, in the area? Can this be broken down by sex?

5. How many people are currently on the waitlist with suspected ADHD?  Can this be broken down by 
sex?

6. What percentage of the waitlist for youth mental health is currently made up of patients with
suspected ADHD?

Response 

1. How many ADHD assessments have been undertaken in the last ten years through the ADHB? Broken
down by year, sex and age (under or above 18)?
ADHD assessments are undertaken through paediatric medical services (General Paediatrics and
Developmental Paediatrics) at Starship Child Health and by Mental Health and Addictions
services based at Auckland City Hospital.

In paediatric medical services, outpatient encounters and assessments undertaken as part of an
outpatient encounter, are not coded by diagnosis, so we are unable to report on this.

For mental health services, we are unable to identify what types of assessments are completed,
but we are able to report on the outcome of assessments and so this information is supplied at
Q2.

We are refusing this part of your request because we do not code diagnoses at assessment.
Attempting to assemble this data would require manual review of clinical files and retrospective
identification of the patient’s subsequent diagnosis.
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Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 
Auckland DHB website. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive 
 




